Olivia Boo

From:

Sent: Wednesday, February 15, 2023 4:28 PM

To: Olivia Boo

Subject: AT&T cell tower Alta Vista Rd

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of San Mateo County. Unless you recognize the sender's email address and know the content is safe, do not click links, open attachments or reply.

Dear Ms Boo,

Regarding the AT&T/MWSD project, I think most of the concerns of Alta Vista neighbors could be alleviated by moving the tower 100 yards north on the MWSD property. There is room to do this and it would surely lessen the threat of Radiofrequency Radiation Exposure for the residents of Alta Vista Rd.

The statement on page 5 of the staff report that the project is not located on a ridgeline is incorrect.

Of practical concern is the proposed 1200' trench down Alta Vista Rd. This road was paved by the Alta Vista neighbors. MWSD contributed a fraction of the cost and declined to participate in maintenance.

The existing PG&E vaults and poles and their drainage are currently problematic. The proposed new trench seems certain to upset the existing paved surface. Patched asphalt rarely lasts long. Who will be responsible?

I live at 820 Alta Vista Rd. at what appears to be the southern end of the trench.

Thanks for your time.

Gary Bertolini Bertolini Valves, Inc. Moss Beach. Ca. 650 598-0225